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May 14, 2019

Mr. Danny McDaniel
Ramson’s Construction
3111 Dan Ave
Jonesharo, AR 72401

RE: 1010 S Main St (Power Line)
Dear Mr. McDaniel:

Per your request, City Water and Light (CWL) has inspected and evaluated the power line along Church
St at the site of the new Jonesboro Orthopedics & Sports Medicine on 1010 S Main St. CWL would like
to present the following considerations to support not relocating the power line in this area:

¢ The power poles were repiaced in 2017 as part of CWL’s ongoing efforts to improve the electric
system infrastructure and proactively address maintenance issues. Considerable effort and
resources were required for the replacement of this line along Church St. '
e Due to the primary and secondary feeds served off of this line, as well as the street alignment
and property constraints, the design of the power line was challenging and required multiple
anchors. Realignment would certainly introduce significant additional challenges and most likely
introduce multiple additional anchors in this downtown corridor.
' e Further, relocating the power line along this property could very well create problems for
adjacent properties. :

Thank you for your consideration of these issues. CWL respectfully requests that the power line remain
in its current location, CWL strives to partner with developments and improvements within the City of
Jonesboro and appreciates the opportunity to present the concerns at this particular site. If you have
any questions, please contact my office at (870) 930-3321.

Sincerely,
s M SHL
Susan Merideth, P.E.

Engineering Services Director
City Water & Light Jonesboro

- Cc: Jake Rice, P.E., City Water & Light Joneshoro
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